WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
August 8, 2005
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Trustee Todd Baker at 7:34 p.m. on August 8, 2005. Roll call as follows: Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf, and Trustee Todd Baker. Also present were Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, E. Pete Phelps, Deputy Clerk Pat Grant, and Jan Baker.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the minutes of July 11, 2005 Regular Board Meeting as printed. Motion carried.
Moved by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
Jan Baker stated the need for landscaping in front of the township office. It was agreed to contact some of the local contractors to get bids and hopefully have something there before the pig roast on September 10, 2005.
As of this date, Joe Raica had not yet paid his renewal fee. Amount due at this time for renewal and inspection fees is $500.34. Ken Chamberlain agreed to contact him.
There was discussion regarding the procedures that are to be followed regarding the collection of fees paid for fire and ambulance service. It is spelled out in the Zoning Ordinance.
Kenneth Chamberlain gave his monthly report. There was some discussion regarding compensation for zoning enforcement. We need to gather some information from other townships and discuss further.
It was decided that it was time for us to send out a newsletter. Treasurer McArthur and Trustee Graf said that they would each prepare an article for the newsletter.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Trustee Baker declared the meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. Respectfully Submitted, 
Leela a. Vernon, Clerk
